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August	2025	
  
Hello Kansas State Fair 4-H Communications Participants:  
  
We are excited that you will be taking part in the Kansas State Fair. You 
will find your presentations on the schedule. We tried to honor all 
requests, but had to move a few things here and there, so please double-
check.  
  
When you get to 4-H Centennial Hall. Please check in at the Information 
counter at the east end of the building, where you will get a scorecard to 
take to your stage.   
  
It is helpful if you arrive 15 minutes early to get checked in and ready to 
speak.   
  
Each stage will be equipped with two tables, two easels, two 
microphones, a projector, a screen, and one 110-volt electrical power 
strip. 4-H members are encouraged to use technology when it enhances 
the presentation. Presenters should bring a computer that will work with 
an HDMI cord. PRESENTERS NEED TO HAVE THE PRESENTATION ON A 
FLASH DRIVE OR SAVED ON THEIR COMPUTER. DO NOT RELY ON A 
WEB-BASED PLATFORM. Internet access at the fairgrounds is not great!   
  
No range, microwave or refrigerator is available in the demonstration 
areas. If extension cords are needed beyond the provided power strip, 
participants need to bring them.   
  
We will try to stay on time as much as possible.  If you will not be able to 
participate, please let us know, as there are a few on the schedule who 
would like a different day if possible, but all slots on the schedule are 
currently full.  Once we get to the fair, there is usually some flexibility as 
cancellations happen.  
 
If you want to review the fair book, you will find it here. Click on 
Communications on page 2, and it will take you to all the details. 
Reminder if you are doing a Public Speech, the topic for everyone is 
“What 4-H Means to Me”. 
  
If you have questions, please reach out!  
  
See you at the Fair!  
  
Beth Hinshaw    Michelle Beran  
Regional 4-H Specialist  Communication Superintendent  
bhinshaw@ksu.edu   mberan@ksu.edu  
	
	
	
	


